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SUBJECT: Violation Notice Response 

Dear Ms. Lazzaro -

This email is in response to the Violation Notice you sent to me dated October 21, 2021. 
The Violation Notice said I was operating my bum-off oven without an air permit. You 
recommended I contact Jenifer Dixon in your Clean Air Assistance Program to see if she 
could help me with a permit application. I did that and Ms. Dixon and I have been gathering 
the information we need to submit a complete application. I have given permission to Ms. 
Dixon to be able to talk to you about our progress on the permit application. I will submit 
an application to the EGLE Air Quality Permit Section by December 15, 2021, if not 
sooner. 

Additionally, I have purchased and installed a new afterburner on the oven to reduce any 
smoke issues. I am continuing to watch my temperatures and emissions closely during any 
burns I do to make sure my equipment is operating properly and within the temperatures 
needed to minimize pollutants from my stack. If I see any smoke, I am making the needed 
adjustments right away. 

Please let me know if this response is not sufficient. 

Hithanue Parnell 

West Michigan Stripping 

parnellhithanue@gmail com 

616-558-2948 


